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PASTOR CHARLIE 
 
 As I approach the 2-month ‘anniversary’ of my time with you, I continue to get my feet 
more firmly planted beneath me. I have had numerous opportunities to spend time with  
individuals and groups, which has increased my sense of personal connection with you and 
my understanding of some of the challenges and opportunities before us.   
 
 One of these challenging opportunities became a Lenten season of gaining a deeper  
understanding of how our worship dynamic on Sunday morning can contribute to a greater 
sense of unity around our mission as a church and a better experience of that unity (in love) 
with one another ‘across’ the patio.  Hopefully we will find some ways that will strengthen 
and further us in living into those goals, as well as become aware of ways that detract from 
that. What we experience and learn during this time I hope will be valuable in growing our 
worship experience together.  
 
 One of the things we tried on our first Sunday (last Sunday as I am writing this) was our 
9:30 Coffee Connection.  I loved the way Sherry Grant and her team (Garry Grant, Cindy  
Baeza, and Sonya Wallin) transformed the Fireside Room in a welcoming and charming place 
to gather, to share morning coffee and treats, and enjoy the company of one another prior to 
worship.  I also loved the turnout!  Thank you for packing out the room and spilling into the 
patio!  My only disappointment was that I didn’t have more time to talk with more people.  I 
especially enjoyed getting to talk to two of our youth for a little while.  I’m thinking I need to 
get there earlier this week! 
 
 The other thing we did differently was start both worship services at the same time, with 
the preaching pastors remaining in both services for the entire time.  I know that felt so much 
better to me that I was able to worship in song, in preaching, and in praying, as well as having 
some extra time with people afterwards.  All in all, I felt it was a good start to Lent! 
 
 Looking ahead to the first Sunday in March, we have some special things lined up.  First of 
all, it’s our combined worship service.  You may have noticed the term “One Church Service” 
has not been used lately.  You can pin that on me.  My first Sunday was that “one church”  
service, which caused a little hiccup in my spirit, because the immediate implication (to me, at 
least) was that we are one church on the first Sunday of the month, but not on the other 
three.  What is implied is that when we worship as the Legacy and the Gathering we are two 
churches, instead of one church mutually supporting one another as we worship in two  
different settings.   
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Hence, I’ve been calling it the “One Service” Sunday.  The problem is, I don’t like the name.  It 
needs a name that doesn’t describe what the service is, but who we are in that service.  We 
are one church, but I would like something that captures a vision of the church a little  
differently. The words Tapestry and Fusion come to mind...but, I don’t know.  What do you 
think about a new name for that service? 
 
 OK, on to the other special things lined up in addition to the joy of all being together for 
worship and a meal, will be a presentation by the youth on their winter camp trip to Hume 
Lake.  That will include music, personal testimonies, and a video or slide show.  Also, on that 
Sunday we will kick off the campaign to raise money for the Rod Hawkin’s Memorial  
Scholarship Fund, or Rod’s Fund for short.  There will be a special offering that day, which is 
intended to be over and above your regular giving to the church. 
 
 Last, we will have a Called Congregational Meeting immediately following the service to 
nominate and elect the three (3) remaining At-Large Nominating Committee members.  Be 
sure you talk to whomever you want to nominate ahead of time to see if they are willing to 
serve, if elected. 
 
Faithfully yours in Christ Jesus, 
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Meredith Brough 
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